
 

PARKS & RECREATION BOARD MEETING 
October 19, 2022 @ 5:30 p.m. 

SERGEANT BLUFF COMMUNITY CENTER 
903 TOPAZ DRIVE- FIRESIDE ROOM 

Meeting called to order at 5:33 p.m.  

ATTENDING WERE: 

 

Present: Cyndi Nelson, Kirk Moriarty, Neil Stockfleth, Angie Van Otterloo, Colin Tague 
Absent: Gloria Hawks 
 
Others attending: Tyler Tweet, Parks & Recreation Director 
       Lexi Doletina, Asst. Parks & Recreation Director 
       Carol Clark, City Council Member  
       Andrea Johnson-City Council Member 
       Jason Kvidera- Asst. City Administrator 
     
APPROVE AGENDA  
A motion was made by Tague, seconded by Moriarty to approve the agenda.  
All ayes, motion carried.  
 
APPROVE MINUTES 
A motion was made by Tague, seconded by Moriarty to approve the July 20, 2022 minutes.  
All ayes, motion carried.  
 
 
REVENUE & EXPENDITURE REPORT  
No big changes. Just bought some minor equipment for the Rec Center.  
 
OPEN DISCUSSION (No action may be taken) Please limit discussion of each item to 10 minutes.  

Carol updated the board about the facility changes that were just announced this morning. The library 
will now be located on the East side of the new City Hall, the police station will be located at the old City 
Hall, and the current library will become the new Senior Center. There was some discussion about the 
new senior center and falling under the parks board. Jason came to this meeting to update the board on 
the Kiwanis Park project. The project is out for bid right now and bids are due November 3rd by 2:00pm 
and will be announced at the Council Meeting on November 8th.   
 
 

1. Outdoor Pool 
a. Tyler and Aaron drafted a pool survey that will be sent out in the newsletters with the 

city bills and there will also be an option to submit the survey online.  
b. The rec center hosted a haunted house this year. It went through the pool hall and then 

through the IBF. There were over 600 people who went through the haunted house.  
 



2. Sergeant Bluff Community Center  
a. Tyler updated everyone about the issues getting the volleyball sleeves put in. Also 

mentioned that there have been no complaints about the new floor.  
b.  The rec centers pipe and drape they have for events is probably 20 years old and is no 

longer white so new pipe and drape has been ordered and will be shipped out next 
week.  

c. Mary Torgersen is now working for the rec department doing crafts for younger kids at 
least once a month if not more. She held an event on Sunday October 16th and had 10 
kids attend.  The Parks and Rec held their craft night Tuesday October 18th and had 28 
kids attend.  

d. Last year the rec had a fall fest and this year they are planning to do a spooky fest to 
coincide with Halloween. It is on the last Sunday of the month. There will be crafts, 
games, snacks, costume contest, and photo op areas. That will be in the gym from 2-4 
pm and right after the spooky fest is the trick-or-treat trail from 4-5pm.  
 

3. Parks 
a. The Fire Department got a hold of Tyler and has some funds that they want to donate to 

the rec center for Jewel Park. They are donating a fire truck and ambulance rocker.  
 

4. Recreation  
a. Fall sports just finished up. Volleyball went okay this year. It was difficult due to the 

volleyball sleeves not being in and having to use makeshift nets.  
b. Registration for youth basketball just opened and there are already 25 kids signed up. 

They are going to give some flyers to the schools to send home with all the kids about 
registration.  

c. In the past, adults would gather on Wednesdays and Sundays at the high school and 
play a pickup game of basketball. Instead, the rec has decided to have adult net night on 
Wednesdays from 7 to 10pm and have it for adults 21 and over. Ping Pong will be 
moved into the Fireside room on Wednesdays and stay in the gym on Sundays.  
 

 
ADJOURN 
 

A motion was made by Van Otterloo, seconded by Tague to adjourn the meeting at 6:12 pm.  
 
 
 

 

                                                                            _                               ___________________________________ 
 

Peyton Bainbridge, Secretary                                                   Neil Stockfleth, Chair


